

Introduction

This covers new functionality on the internet access for patients, information about the shingles vaccine and E Mail groups. 

Patient Representative Group
We meet with representatives from the patients in the evening about 5 times a year. Over recent years this group have completed independent surveys of patient opinions and comment on the national results that are published. 
The next meeting is at 6PM on Monday 22nd September, Patients that would like to attend will be very welcome. 
Shingles Vaccines
The national campaign to vaccinate people against shingles continues this year. There is a limit to the vaccine nationally available and this year the government is targeting all patients aged 70 and those aged 78 and 79 on the 1st September 2014.
The doctors do encourage all people in this age group to book an appointment with the nurse and have a vaccine. 

Internet Access
The level of access to patient records is increasing, as from September patients will be able to view on line their immunisation history, their allergies and their medication. Links next to the medication will give general information about that medication. 
We are now preparing to give access to patient access to ordering medication directly from the medical record. The go live date is not set but we are aiming to be in service by the end of October. This will allow you to list repeat medication and to request it to be issued. Your request will be received in the surgery and processed; we will also have the ability to put messages on the screen which you will be able to read and see the progress of your request. 

The new function for repeat prescriptions has required some training for staff and is a significant change. All the training and looking at dummy screens can’t prevent issues on the day we go live, or in the first few weeks as people use the system for real. Please be patient with the staff as they start to use this function. 

There are no plans to stop any existing methods for requesting repeat medication; this will be maintained for those that do not have access to the internet. 

Parent access to records

We removed access from all parents to internet access some months ago, this was in preparation for these changes and those planned for the future. Patients aged 16 can attend in their own name and be given access for themselves. For those aged under 16 there is new guidance being issued nationally which we will comply with. 

Patients reaching 16th Birthday

An increasing amount changes on the 16th birthday. These revolve mainly around data protection and patient confidentiality. The Summary Care Record makes patients current medication and allergies available to A&E and out of hours services, some parents have chosen to prevent their childrens data from being available in this way. Such opting out is only valid until the 16th birthday and at that stage the child must opt out for themselves or the data is released. 

Many patients have remote access to the clinical systems to book appointments and view some data, this is not available to those under 16 and parents no longer have that access. However at age 16 the teenagers are able to present themselves in the surgery and request that access. This will give them the ability to book and cancel appointments on line, view demographic data and in the future along with other patients to view current medications and Summary Care Records. In time the on line functionality will increase, to include new functionality. 

Flu Vaccines
These will arrive by October and we will start vaccinations as soon as we have stock, we will again have appointments that can be booked on line and over the automated telephone system. These will not be available for patients aged under 16 or for expectant mothers these will need to book with the nurse. Flu vaccines will be available to all those on the at risk registers and to those over the age of 65. 

E Mail distribution 

We are able to send general information to patients via E Mail, for the last few months we have sent newsletters out via E Mail. These are sent as blind copies so that E Mail addresses are not revealed to other patients. However many computers will see our distribution as SPAM and reject the incoming mail. So if a you wish to receive E Mail copies of newsletters and other information from the surgery you will need to: -

Send an E Mail to the surgery asking to be added to the distribution list. Add our E Mail address to your trusted addresses; this is often done by adding our address to your address book. 

Rules on confidentiality mean we are not able to respond to patient related requests for treatment, medication, appointments or for advice that come from E Mails. Even sending us an E Mail we are unable to act on it please do not send E Mails for doctors. 
Our E Mail address is Streatfield.healthcentre@nhs.net  
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